EDEWG Conference Call 09/05/2002

Utilities:  Met-Ed / Penelec, Penn Power, Duquesne Light, Allegheny Power, PPL EU, PECO

Suppliers/Service Providers: UGI Energy Services, Energy Services Group, Dominion Retail

Other:   PUC, Ruth Kiselewich of BGE

Agenda:
1. PPL EU 867IU issue 

2. Competitive Metering Order - August 2002

3. NAESB Update
4. NAESB EDM Update

5. Frequency of EDEWG calls - should they be switched to every 3 weeks or

every month?

Meeting Notes:

1. PPL EU 867IU issue outlined below:

On 867s for interval accounts, PPL EU is sending a "C1" in the BPT04 segment if the interval details are not available at the time of 867 creation.  One of our suppliers wants us to change the code to "DD" since we are providing monthly usage instead of interval details. In the PA Implementation Guide for the 867 IU, "C1" can be used whether the supplier is receiving summary data only, or both summary and detail interval data. In the Implementation Guide for 867 MU, it looks like "X4" should be used when summary data is being sent at the account level.

At this point, PPL EU has chosen not to make any changes to our system until the issue is brought up with the members of EDEWG. 

Based on the discussion on today’s call, PPL EU will investigate changing their system to send BPT04=’X4”.

2. Competitive Metering Order - August 2002

The PUC issued an Order in August 2002 suspending activity on the development of rules and EDI transactions to support Competitive Metering due to lack of participants. The PUC Ordered that the Energy Association of affected utilities (PECO, PPL EU, Allegheny, Met-Ed/Penelec) must file a status report by September 1, 2003.

The work group had done extensive work in developing processes and identifying issues. That work could be used as a starting point, if the group reconvenes in the future.

3. NAESB Update

Ruth Kiselewich of BGE provided an NAESB Update on today’s call. Ruth is the Vice-Chair of REQ.

Executive Committee Meeting: Meeting was held August 22 – 23, 2002.

· Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) was approved by the board – already has 126 members.

· 08/22/2002 was devoted to Wholesale Gas Quadrant (WGQ). 

· 08/23/2002 was devoted to Retail Electric Quadrant (REQ).

· Most of the meeting was spent establishing sub-committees and task forces.

· There was discussion on updating the NAESB website.

Annual Meeting is held by NAESB in Baltimore, MD on September 24 and 25th, 2002

· There is information on the NAESB website, www.naesb.org, about the annual meeting for anyone interested in attending.

Sub-Committees

The REQ is setting up three Sub-Committees. The sub-committees are being kicked off on September 18, 2002 in Maryland. The sub-committees will have separate sessions as indicated below.

· Technical Electronic Implementation Sub-Committee (9/19 pm). Dick Brooks of Systrends is currently the interim chair of this committee.

· Supplier-Utility Interface Sub-Committee (9/18 pm)

· Customer Procedures Sub-Committee (9/19 am)

The standards are being developed at the sub-committee level. At this time, the NAESB documents are planned to be voluntary, although they may become mandated at the state or federal level. 

Ruth re-iterated that non-members of NAESB can and are encouraged be involved at the sub-committee level.  Ruth Kiselewich offered her email and phone number in case anyone has any specific questions (Ruth.C.Kiselewich@bge.com (410-265-4003))

It is expected that there will be an increasing cross-quadrant coordination with many of the topics.

4. NAESB EDM Update

The NAESB EDM 1.6 standard was released in July and the specification is available on NAESB's web site.

Dick Brooks spoke with the NAESB office and they have agreed to provide the spec to PA EDEWG, free of charge. Anyone that would like a copy of the spec should e-mail Dick Brooks (dick@systends.com) with the subject "PA EDEWG REQUEST for GISB EDM 1.6". Dick will respond by sending an "authorization letter" from NAESB.  Simply respond to the "authorization letter" with the phrase "I agree", and Dick will send the spec.

This topic will be discussed in more detail on the next EDEWG call.

5. Frequency of EDEWG calls – It was agreed to switch to monthly calls, on the first Thursday of the month.

Additional Items:

Future Dated Enrollments:

PPL EU has seen an increase in the number of enrollments over the last few weeks. Suppliers are putting future dates in the Contract Effective Date (DTM*129). PPL EU is rejecting those enrollments.

All parties agree that the Contract Effective Date is the date the customer signed the contract.
10/17/2002 Note: This note is to clarify that a customer is not required to actually ‘sign’ a contract. This clarification is that the PUC allows the customer to enter or cancel an agreement verbally, in writing, or electronically.
There was a Secretarial Letter issued February 23, 2000 addressing signing of contracts to be effective in the future, and the PUC requirement that an EGS notify the EDC within 1 business day of the customer’s selection.

Next Conference Call:

The next conference call will be on Thursday, October 3, 2002 at 2:00. To participate, call 717 901-0620.







